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The end-of-year issue of Stay Connected 
is where my colleagues and I formally 
thank the donors to CSU Libraries. This 
newsletter is a public acknowledgement 
of our gratitude for your support.

Some years ago, I worked for a uni-
versity librarian at Cornell who was fond 
of saying that if librarians were left to 
themselves, they would not ask anyone 
for anything. They would be perfectly 
happy reading their way through the 
collection. But we librarians do not do 
what we do for ourselves; we make a 
difference in the academic success of 
the students and faculty.

Your generosity benefits students and 
faculty in so many ways. You purchase 
books and journals, both electronic and 
paper; enable us to catalog and preserve 
archival documents and photographs; 
support author events and exhibits; and 
enhance the digital library program. Your 
support means that the CSU Libraries 
add value to the academic and cultural 
life of the campus.

On a personal note, I want to thank 
you for your commitment to the CSU 
Libraries. As I write this, I am preparing 
to leave to become the Dean of Libraries 
and Director of the Information Center 
at Georgia Institute of Technology. I 
leave the Libraries in very capable hands 
and expect that the faculty and staff will 
continue to strengthen services to meet 
the changing needs of today’s and future 
generations of Colorado State students 
and faculty.

From the Dean

Catherine Murray-Rust
Dean 
University Libraries

With 26,000 weekly visits, students 
flock to our Morgan Library to study, 
work on papers, conduct research, and 
meet with professors and peers.

Having a quiet, comfortable study 
space can have an impact on the aca-
demic success of any student. So, too, can 
having group-study areas. Now, thanks 
to your generosity and a gift from the 
students, Morgan Library is the place to 
go for access to computers, areas to work 
with peers, help from librarians, and to 
study away from distraction.

Phase I of Morgan Redesign was com-
pleted this year, and when the students 
returned in the fall, they found:

•  A completely refurbished Electronic 
Information Center, housing the largest 
computing center on campus with 330 
desktop computers.

•  New furniture throughout the 
Morgan Library’s study galleries, in-
cluding 492 two-position study chairs, 
16 lounge chairs/couches, 20 computer 

Morgan 
redesign

Providing Opportunities for Academic Growth

Extreme Makeover – Library Edition

research stations, and 100 tables to ac-
commodate four to six students working 
in collaborative groups.

•  Six new group-study rooms, includ-
ing two high-tech presentation rooms 
for students to work on multimedia 
presentations and assignments.

•  200 additional seats throughout 
the building.

This is wonderful. Great resources and comfy seats!
– Undergraduate Student
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Philip B. Anderson
Philip M. Bienvenu
Peter D. and Caren S. Boddie
Fredrick W. Braun
Dr. Patrick J. Brennan and Dr. Carol Blair
John C., D.V.M., and Judith A. 

Burkhartsmeyer
Kevin P. Clough and Catherine M. Miller
Darrel D. and Marilyn J. Davis
Richard W. Dellenbach
Pamela L. Dittmer
Spring C. Erickson
Alan M. and Juliann Feuerbacher

Richard D. Fillhart
Gary A. and Kathleen T. Garwood
Jerry L. Gerber
Nila A. Hobbs
Susan L. Hoskinson
Gregory S. and Margarita G. Jannasch
Brian A. and Catherine C. Janonis
George R. Jaramillo and Dr. Lucille 

Gallegos-Jaramillo
Robert W. and Janet M. Lowe
Dale K. and Patricia A. Marrou
Ronald D. and Pamella K. Masterson
Ed Lee and Joni J. Maycumber
Timothy N. and Renae L. McCormack
Stephen A. and Sabre C. Middlekauff
James V. and Judith Mucklow
Ken E. and Wendy J. Nakao
Dr. Howard O. and Sonia A. Nornes
Thomas K. Pope Jr.
William C. Risheill
Larry W. Sarner
Peggy A. Schick
Kirk A. Shubert
Thaddeus W. and Claudia B. Smith
Edward G. and Thora E. Stone
David L. and Susan L. Sutherland
Perrin G. and Margo E. Truel
John R. Walter
Dr. Carl W. and Ann A. Wilmsen
Jennifer H. Wilson
David L. and Carol B. Wood
Timothy W. and Monika M. Zubradt

Photos (from left to right): new chairs, tables, 
and couches on the first and second floors.

This list recognizes individuals who 
have contributed to the Morgan Library 
Redesign Fund between July 1, 2007, 
and June 30, 2008.

I love spending time in the Library.
 – Undergraduate Student
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With more than 2 million volumes, 
200 databases and 23,000 full-text elec-
tronic journals, we support every dis-
cipline on campus. Through our col-
lections, we provide researchers with 
opportunities to develop projects and 
ideas. Your gifts to the Collection En-
hancement Fund help further these im-
portant moments of discovery. Thanks 
to you, we have purchased additional 
materials and databases specifically re-
quested by our faculty and students.

Collection 
EnhancemenT

Cultivating Boundless Research 

Geophysical Research Letters
Geophysical Research Letters publishes 
short, concise research letters that present 
scientific advances that are likely to have 
immediate influence on the research of 
other investigators. GRL letters can focus 
on a specific discipline or apply broadly to 
the geophysical science community.

Dr. Thomas E. Adams
Carol A. Adsit
Todd J. and Audrie B. Alsdorf
American Association of Veterinary Lab 

Diagosticians
American Veterinary Medical History 

Society
American Academy of Veterinary 

Nutrition
American Association of Equine 

Practitioners
Harold J. and Linda L. Amerin
Frederick R. Andersen
Anonymous Donors
Jerry L. and Karel J. Applebee
Holly H. Ashby
Lisa C. Aulwurm
Wilder D. Bancroft II
Gary S. Barbari
William R. Barchet, Ph.D.
Leopoldo A. and Linda M. Barrios
Ronald F. Bauer

Special Book Endowments
These donors also support the purchase 
of important materials to broaden hori-
zons in specific research areas.

Dr. Henry A. Cross Book Fund 
These donors are helping to build a 
comprehensive collection to support 
the University’s cognitive psychology 
program.

Dr. Henry A. and Elizabeth W. Cross

Clarence L. Wentworth 
Memorial Book Fund
These donors are supporting the Librar-
ies’ collection of literature, composi-
tion, and other Department of English 
materials. 

Jess H. Stone, Ph.D.

Francis E. and Evelyn I. 
Clark Book Fund
These donors are helping to build a col-
lection to support educational materials 
in the field of agricultural and natural 
sciences.

Francis E. Clark, Ph.D.

This list recognizes individuals and or-
ganizations who have contributed to the 
Collection Enhancement Fund between 
July 1, 2007, and June 30, 2008.

Jack J. Bedford
Fredrick L. and Serena M. Bradshaw, Ph.D.
Phillip F. Brown
Robert W. and Gerda R. Burnside
Dr. Charles H. Calisher
Sloan L. Carlson
Jim O. Carroll
Jack E. Cermak, Ph.D.
Scott J. and Jennifer E. Chapman
Adrian B. and Susan S. Ciazza
Donnice K. Cochenour
W. Quinten and Madeline T. Cole
Philip J. Cook
Kathleen H. Countryman
Robert J. Crider
Dr. Alexander T. and June C. Cringan
Michael R. Culbertson and Karen L. 

Weedman
Kathleen S. Dailey
John J. and Catherine L. Danahey
Christopher P. and Pauline M. Davis
Ronnie J. Jr. and Megan M. DePoty
Miles M. and Lori M. Dewhirst
Dr. Kenneth G. Doxtader
Denny and Deborah J. Draper
David F. Dubois
Dorothy L. Eidem
Michael P. Eland
Charles H. and Wendy S. Epperson
Rasmus A. and Marian F. Erdal
Douglas J. Ernest
William R. and Sharon Farr
Karen A. Fehringer, Ph.D.
Robert J. Fetsch, Ph.D.
Michelle M. Fink and Karin L. Decker
Terrence J. Finnegan
Wayne A. Fish
Harley V. and Virginia D. Fontaine
Eric E. and Deri L. Ford
Daniel D. and Nancy L. Freeberg
Kenneth K. and Lana C. Fujimoto
William L. Jr. and Elizabeth T. Gaines

recently 

purchased

My research relies heavily on the Libraries’ many resources.
– Faculty Member
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North American Veterinary Conference
Judith A. O’Brien
Kelley L. O’Brien
Kenneth H. and Kevin A. Oltjenbruns, Ph.D.
Hans W., Ph.D., and Marjorie S. Osterhoudt
Dr. David L. and Jamie E. Otis
Jeffrey L. Pagnard
Carl E. Patton, Ph.D.
Meredith L. and Winnette R. Payne
Drew W. and Amy C. Phillips
Andrew W. Philpott
Paul E. and Ivalyn J. Pierce
Eric W. and Nadine M. Rasmussen
Susan R. Reed
Harold A. Jr. and Eleanor C. Ricards
Todd M. Rivas
Harry Rosenberg, Ph.D., and Nancy M. 

Hart
Alvin J. Schneider
Charles W. and Josephine A. Schneider
Mary A. Seaman
Russell J. and Gloria J. Sindt
J. Timothy Singer and Polly A. Olsen 

Singer
Dr. Charles R. and Patricia A. Smith
Garon C. and Jane K. Smith
Judith A. Smith
Jesse A. Soklin
Richard J. Stenmark
Arnold A. and Sherrill Storhaug
Jeannette I. Sturges
Swets Information Services Inc.
James R. Thompson
Gregg F. and Susan E. Travis
Steven P. Turley
Michael J. and Barbara J. Turnbull
Ike T. and Patricia Van Deventer
Bruce P. Van Haveren, Ph.D.
Veterinary Cancer Society
Grant G. Warrington
Martin D. and Mary F. Waterman
Jennifer S. Waters
Marshall R. and Cheryl L. Wells
Dirk A. Wickens
Michelle Wilde
Matthew A. Williams
Wallace A. Wilson
Joseph Wingate and Judea D. Franck
David W. Wirth
Carol E. Withers
Chad T. and Kathy A. Wold
Mary Jane Wrenn
Patricia A. Yingst
Jo Elen K. Zgut

Classical Music Reference 
Library Research Database
Classical Music Reference Library brings 
together more than 30,000 pages of essential 
reference materials, spanning the entire his-
tory of Western classical music, in a unified 
online database. It offers comprehensive 
coverage of all classical genres, spanning 
music from the medieval period to the 21st 
century, including definitions of musical 
terms and biographical information on the 
major classical composers and artists.

The Gilded Age Research Database
Immigration and migration, racism and 
civil rights, labor and industry, women and 
universal suffrage, American Indians and 
the environment are just a few of the issues 
that came to the fore during the Gilded Age. 
With this collection, Alexander Street Press 
brings together 40,000 pages of full text, 
photographs, songs, and other primary 
materials, along with video interviews and 
25 critical documentary essays.

recently 

purchased

Amy D. Galperin
Great West Life Assurance Company
Bertrand U. Green
George E. and Kathleen J. Hammer
Dr. James E. Hansen II
Robert C. Hansen
Mary T. Hartman
Dr. Robert E. Herron
Richard D. and Marianne W. Hershcopf
Frank S. and Irmgard J. Hertzog
Thomas E. Higel
Marc S. and Linda K. Hildebrant
William D. Jr. and Sara L. Houghton
Sonia M. ImMasche
Institute of Museum and Library Services
Donald P. and Jill K. Jespersen
Shirley A. Johnson
Thomas A. Jones, Ph.D., and Toby Turner
Mary E. Kaiser
Prudence M. Kaley
Milan H. Karspeck
Wade J. and Sharon L. Kearns
Dr. George A. Kennedy
John J., Ph.D., and Diane King
Stanley G. King
Charles W. and Kathleen M. Kiven
H. Fred and Debera P. Klinger
William J. and Christine P. Kneeland
Daniel M. and Pamela J. Knollenberg
Dennis J. and Alice L. Kosloski
Glenn L. and Anne H. Krum
Joseph S. and Karen Rae Langdon
Robert E. and Andrea R. Lapsley
Daniel H. Lau
Susan E. Laudert
Thomas J. and Lori L. Leahy
George H., Ph.D., and Rose A. Leavesley
Marvin J. and Kathryn A. Lein
Michael S. Lewis
James N. MacDonald
Dr. Michael R. and Judy Maddox
Gregory A. Mark
John Marks
Timothy R. Mather
Ed Lee and Joni J. Maycumber
Randy T. and Sandy M. McElreath
James M. and Alice J. McKenzie
Andrew M. and Tami L. Meier
Nancy L. Merchant
Danny L. Miller
Peter J. Mindock
William J. Morrow
Cynthia A. Mousel
Bernard L. and Linnea S. Mulder

The Oxford Digital Reference Shelf
The Oxford Digital 
Reference Shelf offers 
electronic editions of an 
expanding range of Ox-
ford’s award-winning 
scholarly reference titles 
in the arts, literature 
and language, history and 
culture, and science.

recently 

purchased

recently 

purchased

Access to information, both print and electronic is critical.
– Faculty Member
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special
projects 

Getting Connected – Electronic Resources and Services 

Garst Digitization Project 
and Endowment

These donors are helping to maintain a 
comprehensive website geared toward 
wildlife researchers and the K-12 com-
munity, developed by CSU Libraries from 
20,000 wildlife slides donated by Warren 
and Genny Garst and through collabora-
tion with Colorado State’s Department 
of Fishery and Wildlife Biology and the 
Discovery Science Center Museum. 

Eugene H. Jr. and Claire H. Frink
Dr. Warren E., D.Sc., and Genevieve S. Garst
Charles R. and Terry W. Peraino
Frederick and Virginia C. Pomper

It is hard to imagine working without 
a computer, so how can we expect a 
student to learn without one?

The Electronic Resources Services 
Fund helps to maintain the Libraries’ 
stock of more than 500 laptop and desk-
top computers as well as the wireless 
network within the Morgan Library 
building. Your gifts are putting infor-
mation at the students’ fingertips and 
enabling their success in the classroom 
and the workforce.

This list recognizes individuals who have 
contributed to the Electronic Resources 
and Services Fund between July 1, 2007, 
and June 30, 2008.

Charles F. and Myrta L. Anderson
Jack J. and Deborah P. Bedford
John A. Buhr
Kenneth D. Chamlee
William A. Cotton

Who doesn’t need a computer???
– Undergraduate Student

 Expanding and Improving Access

Timothy D. Crowe
Mike F. Eastman
Andrew R. and Ann F. Emanuele
Gerald D. Jr. and Karlene H. Ferguson
Brian T. Fitzpatrick and Evelyn F. Naber-

Fitzpatrick, D.V.M.
Sharon L. Foreman
Carl L. Foster, Ph.D.
Anthony J. Jr. and Judith H. Geiger
David C. Geisler
Richard J. and Frances E. Gray
James A. Hall Jr.
John A. and Wendy L. Hartley
William L. Hill
Stephen P. and Carol H. Hopkins
Marvin E., Ph.D., and Doris A. Jensen
Jo Ann Marchand
Ed Lee and Joni J. Maycumber
Paul M. and Nancy M. McKelvey
Dr. Patricia A. McNally
Geraldine H. Pickering
Lisa M. Regan
William H. and Judith M. Ritchie
John D. Rosenfeld
Roger W. Rouch
Fredric T. Seaburg
Jesse A. Soklin
Diane S. Van Loo
Matthew A. Williams
Dr. Donald R. Wood
Jo Elen K. Zgut

Above: Warren Garst. Right and opposite 
page: Using laptops in Morgan Library.
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A Gift That 
Gives Back...

You’ve heard the saying that it’s better to give than to receive, 
but with a charitable gift annuity, you can give AND receive!

A charitable gift annuity is a gift type that pays you (and an 
additional annuitant, if you desire) a predetermined amount 
each year for life. The gift can be established with cash, securi-
ties, or other property, and in return, you receive fixed annuity 
payments on a regular basis. Your gift to the Colorado State 
University Foundation can provide the following additional 
benefits to you.

Charitable income tax deduction: The charitable income 
tax deduction varies according to your age and is taken in the 
year the gift is made.

Favorable capital gains treatment: If you make the gift 
with appreciated property, you generally avoid paying upfront 
capital gains taxes on the gift portion of the transfer.

Tax-free portion: The payments you receive may be partially 
tax-free, whether they commence now or in the future. For 
gifts established with appreciated property, the payments will 
also be partially taxed at capital gains tax rates.

Lifetime payments: You (and/or a second individual) re-
ceive a fixed and secure amount for life. Generally, the older 
the donor, the higher the payment. With a deferred charitable 
gift annuity, the donor’s age and the time payments begin will 
determine the annual rate received.

Estate taxes: If you are the sole annuitant, the payments 
cease at death and are not included as part of your estate. If 
your spouse is the remaining annuitant, his or her interest may 
qualify for the estate tax marital deduction. If an individual 
other than a spouse is the remaining annuitant, the value of 
the remaining payments is included in your estate for estate 
tax consideration.

Use of gift: You can designate to any Colorado State college, 
unit, or department the end use of your gift.

If you would like more information about charitable gift 
annuities or other planned giving options, please feel free 
to contact Bill Sheets at bsheets@ua.colostate.edu or (970) 
491-4679, or Marianne Blackwell at mblackwell@ua.colostate.
edu or (970) 491-7862. We also invite you to view our planned 
giving website at www.plannedgiving.colostate.edu.

Library Support – Aiding Areas of Greatest Need

Information and technology are changing so rapidly that 
libraries are constantly pioneering new ways to provide access 
to information in the digital environment. The other side of 
the equation is preserving the information for future genera-
tions. Who knows what tomorrow’s technology and formats 
will be? Your gifts to the Morgan Library Support Fund mean 
that students, faculty, and staff have resources available when 
and how they need them. These funds allow us to respond to 
our users’ needs as they arise and enable us to be on the cutting 
edge, not lagging behind.

This list recognizes individuals who have contributed to the 
Morgan Library Support Fund between July 1, 2007, and June 
30, 2008.

Norlyn L. and Jeanne M. Allison
Dr. David C. Barnett and William F. Karnoscak
Dr. Donald Y. and Donna W. Beard
Dr. Eugene H. and Elizabeth Berwanger
Stephen R. Bohrnell
Dr. Damaris K. Bradish
Sandra J. Brug
Clark L. Bryan and Althea M. Mix-Bryan
Steven T. Bushby and Kathy A. Corcelius
Bryan J. and Dana L. Carney
Cynthia L. Combs
Alicia A. Conrardy
Judith C. Conyers
Robin B. Dean
Kelly E. Delaney
Edgar A. II and Anna L. DeMiller
Charles J. and Carol L. Drage
Dr. Paul J. and Katherine W. Dudzinski
Adam R. Dunstone
Michael P. Eland
Diane C. Ellsworth
Dianne L. Fishman
Brian D. Gilbert
Douglas W., Ph.D., and M. Gretchen Grant
Donald W. Hawley
Michael B., Ph.D., and Deana H. Histand
Todd L. Hochwitz and Connie Meyer
Laura K. Hughes
Kirk V. Iversen

continued on Page 8
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Yes! I want to be a 
Friend of Colorado 

State University 
Libraries!

This gift supports the Cultural Programming Fund.
Enclosed is my/our check payable to the Colorado State 
University Foundation for a gift of:

 $50	  		   $100
 $250   		   $500
 $1,000	

Name ___________________________________________

This gift is from:	  me 
	  my spouse and me 
	  my partner and me

Spouse’s/Partner’s Full Name:	
________________________________________________

Address _________________________________________

City, State, ZIP____________________________________

Home Phone ( _________ ) _________________________

E-mail __________________________________________
	  Home   Work

	 Charge this gift of $ _______________ to my/our:   
	  VISA   MasterCard   American Express
	 Card Number __________________________________
	E xpiration Date ________ / ________
	 Name on Card __________________________________
	 Signature ______________________________________

Please return this form with your gift to: 
Colorado State University Foundation,  
P.O. Box 1870, Fort Collins, CO 80522-1870

55173/ M0901

Karen Jarmakowicz
Dr. Gearold R. and Frances S. Johnson
Charles S. and Alice B. Knight
John F. and Jennifer S. Kutzik
Thomas J. and Lori L. Leahy
Andres Lopez
Charles B. Mabarak
Ed Lee and Joni J. Maycumber
Lyle E. Mitchell
Stephanie S. Morton
Leonard and Shannon Motta
Leonard A. III and Mary L. Nelson
David L. and Gretchen G. Osborn
Dr. David L. and Jamie E. Otis
Gerald G. and Carole J. Palmer
Dr. Thomas C. Peterson
Nicolae Popescu
Mary A. Ranney
Marla D. Rosenlieb
Joel S. and Barbara S. Rutstein
David E. and Elizabeth M. Schump
Donald L. and Mary J. Scothorn
Joe H. Simmons, D.V.M.
Everett W. III and Sandra J. Smith
Sally A. Soja
Randall N. and Edith G. Stout
Christopher L. Sugnet
Manofal S. Sulieman
Patrick A., Ph.D., and Karen J. Supon
Lawrence J. Susman
Dr. Wayne E. and Judith A. Swisher
Beverly H. Taylor
Dr. George C. III and Louise F. Thornton
Mary L. Tyler
Steven L. Tyler
Ike T. and Patricia Van Deventer
Terry D. Vaughn
Julie E. Wessling
Karen K. Wilken
Dr. Carl W. and Ann A. Wilmsen
Donald L. and Judith L. Yeo
Robert L., Ph.D., and Pamela J. Zimdahl

Special Projects 
continued from Page 7

“Take a Walk Down Memory Lane” exhibit during Homecoming.
8



Fostering Culture and Community

CSU Libraries has continued in 
its commitment to serve as a cultural 
center for not only the campus but for 
the community as well. Thanks to your 
generosity to the Friends of CSU Librar-
ies, we hosted numerous author events, 
lectures, exhibits, and displays in the 
Archives and Special Collections and 
the First National Bank Gallery. Each 
program deepened our understanding 
and awakened in us new passions for 
learning and creativity.

Writers on the Plains
This program cultivates a shared appre-
ciation for the literature and landscape 
of the West. These organizations and 
individuals supported the visit of nation-
ally known author, Hampton Sides, to 
Fort Collins and to the Laramie County 
Public Library System in Cheyenne, 
Wyoming.

Agnes M. Benedict
George K. and Christine M. Boyer
Betty Muller Brown
John M. Carleton
Elizabeth B. Case
Howard G. and Cynthia M. Coopersmith
Dr. Edward M. and Barbara Corley
Richard and Robin Dufford
Adele H. Eastman
Randolph C. and Kathryn A. Fischer
Linda J. Hair
Charles D. and Kathy J. Henry
Marc A. Johnson, Ph.D., and Dr. Karen P. 

Penner
Guy J. Kelley and Jean Macheledt-Kelley
Sharon L. Kunze
John F. and Jennifer S. Kutzik
Danial D. and Martha J. Larsen
Michael S. Lewis
Ed Lee and Joni J. Maycumber
Byron M. and Peggy S. McGough
Richard and Sheree Munguia
Vincent G. Murphy, Ph.D.
John P. and Dorcas M. Murray
Catherine L. Murray-Rust
Francis J. Osborn
Thomas J. Peterson and Laura L. Davis
Dr. Charles L. and Reta Ralph
W. Thomas Rowland
Deborah J. Shields, Ph.D.
Cameron R. Shinn
Dr. Charles R. and Patricia A. Smith
Dr. Lois E. Stephens
Matthew S. Strauch
Dr. Robert L. and Barbara J. Sweat
Dr. Jaak and Liia Vilms
John J. Waples and Janet M. Gilligan
Katharine F. Wilson

CSU Creative Writing Program
Friends of CSU Libraries
Hilton Fort Collins
KUNC Community Radio 91.5 FM
Laramie County Library
Lilla B. Morgan Memorial Fund
Readers Cove Bookstore
Ronald A. and Sharon A. Ruyle

It’s about lifelong learning.
– Friends Member

special
programs 

2007-2008 Friends of 
CSU Libraries
LeMoyne W., Ph.D., and Hollis Anderson
Anonymous Donors
LaVerna M. Barnhart
Leopoldo A. and Linda M. Barrios

Author Hampton Sides addresses the audience 
for the Writers on the Plains lecture series.

Author Jane Hamilton speaking as part of 
the Friends author series.

Friends Steering Committee
Howard Coopersmith (Chair)
Lee Anderson
Adele Dinsmore
Guy Kelley
Jennifer Kutzik
Marty Larsen
Mac McNeill
Rebecca Siska-Salkin
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Special 
Collections

Nurturing Discovery
The Colorado Agricultural 

Archive Fund
The Colorado Agricultural Archive helps 
collect, preserve, and promote the use 
of records that document the history of 
agriculture in our state. These donors 
are helping to preserve our agrarian 
heritage by supporting the efforts of 
the Archive.

Carmel C. Bush
Colorado Cattlemen’s Association
Bill Gherardi
Gilpin-Jefferson Co. Livestock Association
Ashley A. Large
Graggory R. and Linda M. Meyer
Rocky Mountain Farmers Union
Ann M. Schwalm

“Petting cattle through the gate,” 1983. From 
the Rocky Mountain Farmers Union Collec-
tion. Colorado Agricultural Archive.

Our Precious Resource – The Water Resources Archive

American Heritage Center
C. Mike Applegate
Aqua Engineering Inc.
Dawn E. Bastian
Richard L. Belt III
Carolee F. Bessie
Janet L. Bishop
Black & Veatch
Boyle Engineering Corporation
Bratton Hill LLC
Brown and Caldwell
Carmel C. Bush
CDM
Doris M. Carpenter

This list recognizes individuals and or-
ganizations who have contributed to the 
Water Resources Archive Fund between 
July 1, 2007, and June 30, 2008.

As we all strive to “Go Green” and 
become more environmentally conscious, 
the history of water resource develop-
ment plays an increasingly significant 
role in determining the future of water 
use in our state.

The Water Resources Archive is our 
state’s only archive dedicated solely to 
documenting the history of water. This 
year, several new collections from indi-
viduals, corporations, and organizations 
have been added to the collection, with a 
highlight being the papers of W.D. Farr. 
Your gifts are helping to ensure that this 
history is preserved and digitized so future 
generations may learn about one of our 
state’s most precious resources.

Colorado River Water Conservation 
District

Colorado Water Congress
Barbara D. Dallemand
Deep Rock Water Company
Professor John C. Didier
Donaldson & Co. Real Estate
Timothy J. Dow
Sara Duncan
Leo M. Eisel
Evan D. Ela
Energy Laboratories Inc.
Jay Enyart
Dr. Mark T. Fiege and Dr. Janet Ore
First National Bank
First Western Trust Bank
Gene E. Fischer
Randolph C. Fischer
Peggy A. Ford
Dr. David M. and Sandra K. Freeman
John Q. Hammons

The Music Collection
The Music Collection was started by Dr. 
Bill Runyan and Myra Monfort, whose 
mission is to build a comprehensive 
collection of primary source materials 
from the 17th, 18th, and 19th centuries 
that illustrates music theory, history, and 
reference and that is used by scholars 
throughout the world. These donors 
helped build that collection.

Dr. William E. Runyan and Myra H. 
Monfort

Preserving the past for the future generations is vital.
– Emeritus Faculty

Guests enjoy an evening of conversation at 
this year’s Water Tables event benefiting the 
Water Resources Archive.
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The University Archive Fund
The University Archive is home to records, 
photographs, memorabilia, and other 
important materials that tell the story of 
Colorado State since its inception in 1870. 
These donors are helping to preserve a 
living history of our University.

Einer Anderson and Mary R. Lyman 
Anderson

Dr. Rodney E. Anderson
Rosemarie F. Bailey
Alva L., Ph.D., and Betty R. Finkner
William M. Houston Jr.
Sonia M. ImMasche
Lee R. Keith
Louis Krupp
Kathleen M. Legg
Joanne B. Lewis
Katherine A. Lindgren
Charles B. Mabarak
Dr. B. Riley and Patricia T. McClelland
Joseph F. Phelps
E. Michael Rosser
John R. Sprengle
William A. and Jeannette D. Trine
Ronald W., D.V.M., and Gabriella E. 

Vernon
William H. and Sylvia W. Webster

I feel as if the past has surrounded me and clarified the present.
– Graduate Student

Richard Farr (center), joined by Vice President of Advancement and Strategic Initiatives Joyce 
Berry (left) and Dean Catherine Murray-Rust, announced the donation of his father’s papers 
to the Morgan Library.

Craig D. Harrison
Headwaters Engineering
David W. Hendricks
Robert B. Henry
Dan Herlihey
Tanya S. Holtz
Hydro Construction Company Inc.
Jakes Jordaan
Kennedy/Jenks Consultants Inc.
Teresa Krieger
Steve Kuehr
John F. and Jennifer S. Kutzik
Dr. William L. and Susan Lake
Robert E. and Andrea R. Lapsley
Danial D. and Martha J. Larsen
Leonard Rice Engineers Inc.
Brian Little
Patricia L. Locke
Dr. Loretta C. Lohman
Richard D. MacRavey and Mary M. 

Stirling
Donald O. and Jeanette Magnuson
Mariam J. Masid, Ph.D.
Maxfield Services Corp.
Heather E. McDowell
John D. McKenzie
Jon Monson
Montezuma Valley Irrigation Company
Catherine L. Murray-Rust
MWH Global Inc.

Kendrick E. Neubecker
Northern Colorado Water Conservancy 

District
Doug and Wynne Odell
Owen Ayres & Associates Inc.
Platte River Whooping Crane Mnt. Trust
Poudre River Trust
Ransom Farm LLLP
Rio Grande WCD
V. F. Ripley Associates Inc.
Rubicon Systems America Inc.
Dr. James F. Ruff
Stephen W. Smith
Robert W. Stafford
David R. Stewart, Ph.D.
TCB/AECOM
Tetra Tech Inc.
TST Inc. Consulting Engineers
Kathy Thomas
Dr. Stephen Thompson
Dr. Daniel Tyler
Upper Arkansas Water Conservancy 

District
Richard A. Vidmar
Robert C., Ph.D. and Brenda L. Ward
Reagan M. Waskom III, Ph.D.
Leo and Dorothy M. Wotan
Kenneth R. Wright
Wright Water Engineers Inc.
Douglas M. Yadon
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Endowments
Building for the Future

James C. and Wendy C. Abbott
Steven J. and Jodie G. Abrams
Dr. Thomas E. and Betty M. Adams
Edward D. and Judit R. Adrian
Yohannes Afeworki
Sheridan P. and Debbie T. Ames
Norman M. and Yvonne J. Anderson
Frederick R. Andresen
Anonymous Donors
Jerry L. and Karel J. Applebee
David M. Armstrong, Ph.D.
Scott O. Artus
Dr. Graeme and Dr. Martha B. Aston
Rick and Toni Atkinson
Robin M. Ball
Donald W. Barker
Robert E. Baruch
James F., Ph.D., and Diane E. Belak
Maxine M. Benjamin, D.V.M.
Dr. William J. Bertschy
Book Seminars
Dr. Nicholas H. and Jean A. Booth
Dr. Jeanette T. Boylan
Mike B. Brady
Carol A. Breuer
B. David and Carolyn J. Brodie
Jennifer L. Brown
Judith A. Brown
Linda R. Brown-Byrne
Thomas L. Bryant
Rebecca A. Burke

The foundation of every state is the 
education of its youth and libraries play 
a critical role in the education process. 
Great libraries help make great univer-
sities, attracting scholars, outstanding 
teachers, and talented students.
Your gifts to the Morgan and University 
Libraries Endowment and the endow-
ments of each of the colleges, ensure our 
financial health and promise to sustain 
the Library long into the future.

Michael R., Ph.D., and Terri O. Carry
Linda D. Castor
David A. Chapin
Elroy E. Jr. and Marta A. Christensen
Anna M. Collier
Allison A. Cowgill
Steve Cox
Richard W. and Laura M. Crago
Carole L. Crites
Kerin B. Curry
John J. and Catherine L. Danahey
James P. Darby
Alexander H. Jr. and Amy J. Darragh, 

Ph.D.
Jerry D. and Teresita M. Dauth
Shauna P. Dendy
James K. Detling, Ph.D.
Carol-Lynn DiFelice
David E. and Nancy B. Dougherty
Judith D. Dupree
Dr. Edward N. and Nan R. Earle
Maxine R. Eberhard
David L. and Karen J. Evans
Robert W. Fairchild
Dickie Fernández
Ronald F. Follett, Ph.D.
James R. and Nancy J. Ford, Ph.D.
Melissa C. Foster
Monty F. Fowler
Barbara T. Frey
Elizabeth A. Fye
Solomon K. Gebremariam
Thomas B. Gilligan
Dianne L. Gluckstern
Adam Gonzales, D.V.M.
Richard W., Ph.D., and Beverly V. Gregory
Michael D. Gunkel
Leonard C. Hadachek
Wylie G. Hairgrove
Gary E. Harman
Dana S. Hiatt
Andrew F. Hoefler
Ruth H. Honma
Robert L. Hoover
Dr. William A. and Betty E. House
Nancy J. Hunter
Lynn A. Igel
Jerry J. Jaeger
Lynn C. Jickling

This list recognizes individuals who have 
contributed to the Morgan and University 
Libraries Endowment between July 1, 
2007, and June 30, 2008.
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Paul W. and Deborah A. Perryman
James R. Peterson
Ivalyn J. Pierce
Jay W. and Mary Lou Pierce
James C. Pilkington
Lester R. Pinkerton
Dr. Brad J. and Paula G. Potter
Donald G. and Karen J. Quick
Robert M. and Joanne M. Rankin
Amber L. Reed
Susan R. Reed
Julia Reigel
Stephen H. Rhea
Ian W. Rhodes
Marie Risheill
David N. Robb
David S. and Dr. Susan J. Robertson
Blaine B. Robinson
Herbert Rodriguez Jr.
Howard J. and Frances A. Rosenfeld
John P. Rossbach
Joel Rovnak, Ph.D., and Sandra L. 

Quackenbush, Ph.D.
Beverley D. Rowley, Ph.D.
Jena M. Sadd
Dr. J. Edward Schamberger
Dr. Joseph R. Schiller
Brigitte C. Schmidt
Pamela S. Severance
Janet C. Sitas
Ronald H. Slosson
David C. Smith, D.V.M., and Elise E. 

Harrison-Smith
Susan K. Smith
Dr. George H. Splittgerber
Debora S. Stump, D.V.M.
Mary G. Symonton
Merrie C. Tabbert
Laura J. Taylor, Ph.D.
Nardine Thompson
Kimberly A. Tobin
John T. and Susan K. Trumble
William E. and Joyce M. Tyrrell
Mary M. Udall
Ronald M. Ueno
Katherine S. Voth
Jack R. Welch
James M. Welch Jr.
Joseph G. and Marilyn K. Wilcox
Dr. David and Margie Wilkins
Steven M. and Carla J. William
Jennifer H. Wilson
Lisa K. Woolhiser
Tighe Yovanoff

Aldin W. Johnson
Craig C. Johnson
Ron V. and Kelly S. Johnston
Marion H. Jones
Walter R. Jones Jr.
Paul W. Jonez
Joseph A. and Kimberly J. Kankiewicz
Gail K. Keneipp
Harry F. and Elizabeth A. Kenyon
Kraige F. Kinney
Samuel H. and Florence F. Koshi
John L. Kundert
Ken L. and Bonnie Kuntz
Dr. Fred J. Laine
Brian J. Larson
L. Todd and Melissa S. Leasia
Marvin J. Lein
Nicholas M. Leoniak
Michael S. Lewis
Karen W. Liberato
Dana J. Lindauer
Karin Lindquist
Elsie M. Lippott
David A. Lipton
Julie N. Love
Judith Lowe-Gebhart
Paul E. Ludwig
Diane B. Lunde
John D. and Valery L. Lytle
Dr. Kevin W. Mabry and Dr. Kathlene S. 

Waller
Robert M. Mack and Deborah A. Basile
Elizabeth A. Makulec
Thomas R., Ph.D., and Maxine C. Mark
Marilyn K. Mason
Mitchell L. and Heidi A. Masters
Ed Lee and Joni J. Maycumber
Brynn E. Mays
Nelson D. McKellar
Merinda W. McLure
Hugh E., D.V.M., and F. Joanne Metcalf
Michael D. and Sally J. Metcalf
Leo M. Meyer Jr.
Sarah P. Miles
George R. and Kathleen C. Miller
David Mogen
James E. Moore
Sharon P. Morris
Arvin R., Ph.D., and Susan M. Mosier
Lelani G. Mozer
Eve M. Muir
John P. and Dorcas M. Murray
Jessica E. Neal
Mark J. and George A. Nelsen
Howard J. Nichols
Sean D. and Angela M. O’Connell
Judith A. Oltmanns
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Library Endowments 
for the Colleges
These donors are helping to support in-
dividual disciplines within each college, 
ensuring access to credible literature and 
research data that will support discovery 
and learning in each particular field. The 
principal of each endowment remains 
invested while the earned interest en-
ables us to purchase materials specific 
to each college.

College of Agricultural Sciences
Charles F. and Myrta L. Anderson
Ronald F. Bauer
Dr. Daniel A. and Dr. Sharon A. Benz
George K. and Christine M. Boyer
Dr. Carl A. Burtis Jr.
J. Paul Harper Jr.
James R. and Traci J. Seward
Terry R. and Ann B. Widener

College of Applied Human Sciences
Roger A. and Sharon K. Andreoli
Dana C. Bergeman
Michael W. and Christina M. Leventini
William J. Morrow
Mark R., Ph.D. and Pamela S. Steinle

College of Business
Andrea J. Clarke
Ron A. Dreher
Stephen P. and Susanne L. Dyke
Leonard J. and Erma E. Hickman
David D. Krieger
Timothy J. and Sharon R. Lamb
Donald R. and Maria E. Lizotte
Andrew M. and Tami L. Meier
Danielle Mohn
Gregory A. Reiman
David B. Rohr and Pamela P. Quinn
Keith G. Sargent

College of Engineering
Frank M. and Astrid L. Brown
Christopher P. and Pauline M. Davis
Charles A. Donnell
Susan L. Hayes
Jerry L. SparksEvery effort has been made to 

ensure the accuracy of donor listings 
throughout. We sincerely apologize 
for inadvertently misspelling or 
omitting names. We appreciate the 
opportunity to correct our records. 
Please advise us of any errors by 
calling (970) 491-6823 or e-mail 
Andrea.Lapsley@Colostate.edu.

College of Liberal Arts
William A. Barnes
Dr. Edward Champoux
Ronnie J. Jr. and Megan M. DePoty
Jerry D. Frydendall
Mary B. Gallivan
Stephen D. Gill
Naomi J. Lederer
Robert W. Jr. and Kristin M. Oakes
Eric W. and Nadine M. Rasmussen
Wesley J. Richey
James G. Ridgeway
Alvin D. Rivera
Harry Rosenberg, Ph.D.
Arnold A. and Sherrill Storhaug
Che S. Tsao
Robert L. and Robert L. Turner
Dr. Michael L. and Dr. Anne R. Wilson

College of Natural Sciences
Anne E. Bailey
Scott A. Bailey
Wilmer C. Diedrichs
Michael P. Grissom
George W. Howe Jr.
Karen Jarmakowicz
Lyle D. Kaapke
Brynn E. Mays
Denise J. Mikita
Thomas M. Neal
Dr. Dellis A. Norwood-Galloway

College of Veterinary Medicine 
and Biomedical Sciences
John A. Acree, D.V.M.
Diana M. Berger, D.V.M.
Perry Bond and Cynthia D. Florek, D.V.M.
Sloan L. Carlson
Dr. James W. and Carol L. Echols
Greg P. Holmes
Montana Veterinary Medical Asssociation 

Auxiliary
Barry S. Levine and Dr. Karla A. Moore
Jeannine H. Ozias

Warner College of Natural Resources
W. Quinten and Madeline T. Cole
Francis R. Herman
Dr. Robert T. Muth and Susan K. Bilo
Debra L. Percy
Roger C. Steininger, Ph.D.
Michael J. and Barbara J. Turnbull

The Library is my favorite place on campus.
– Graduate Student
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Favored 		
Companions

Like other favored companions, great books are forever part of 
those who encounter them. In this column, we ask participants 
to name a book or books that have impacted their lives.

Who wouldn’t love being surrounded 
by books on a daily basis? For readers 
and lovers of books, a library seems 
like the ideal place to work. In reality, 
my day, and those of other Library staff 
members, is never spent reading for 
pure pleasure. I don’t walk among the 
stacks breathing in the smell of books 
and touching the bindings, reading the 
flaps and fly pages, or looking at covers 
to select my next great read, my next 
escape, or my next learning opportunity. 
Much of my daytime reading is technical 
journals, professional literature, reports, 
documents, etc. But at home and in my 
personal life, well, that’s a completely 
different story.

Growing up, one of my prized pos-
sessions was my bookshelf. I had a large 
walk-in closet, and when you walked in, 
there on the right was the bookshelf. On 
those shelves were my most loved books. 
I remember my mother reading Little 
Women to me as I lay in bed with the 
mumps and measles. I began a love of 
horses when reading Marguerite Henry’s 
Misty of Chincoteague, King of the Wind, 
and others in her series. Other favorites 
that were read to me, and then I read over 
and over again, were The Adventures of 
Reddy Fox and Uncle Wiggly’s Story Book. 
And of course, no young girl’s library is 
complete without a set of Nancy Drew 
mysteries.

I don’t think books ever fell out of 
favor, but there certainly was a long dry 
spell where time was limited and reading 
wasn’t a priority. Thankfully, that period 

has long ended and my shelves are now 
again filled, in fact, overflowing. I literally 
have hundreds of books that are waiting 
for me to open them. Books are stacked 
two and three deep, in piles on the floor, 
in baskets scattered through the rooms 
of my house, and, naturally, shared with 
friends. From mysteries to biographies, 
from history to current events, from chick 
lit to business, no topic, subject, or writer 
is off limits. From escapism to thought-
provoking works, my bookshelves are 
filled with a little of everything. I often 
read several books at once, and now I 
am reading The Necklace, a book about 
13 women who together purchased a 
diamond necklace and the experiment 
in sharing and friendship; The Lace 
Reader, a mystery set in Salem, Mass.; 
The Billionaire’s Vinegar, about the most 
expensive bottle of wine ever sold and 
supposedly owned by Thomas Jefferson; 
and lastly, The Measure of a Man, the 
autobiography of Sidney Poitier.

Each day, I realize just how lucky 
I am to have my life surrounded with 
books. My husband and I travel often 
to southern Africa, and nowhere is it 
more evident how critically important 
books and reading materials are. On 
a trip to Tanzania, we were out in the 
countryside when children came up to 
us with their hands outstretched. Since 
we had just arrived, we hadn’t exchanged 
any currency nor did we have anything 
to give away. I felt so embarrassed. Our 
guide gently said, “Look around you. 
What good would money be out here? 

Andrea Lapsley, director of development, 
University Libraries, in the Hlau Hlau Primary 
School library, Hlau Hlau, South Africa.

They want paper, pencils, and books 
for school.” That has always stuck with 
me. The books I had taken for granted 
throughout my life were a precious com-
modity for these children. No bookshelves 
filled with lots of reading materials, but 
a place where having a few books in a 
classroom for all to share was a luxury.

Fast forwarding a long story, I was so 
moved by so many children’s desire to 
read and have books that I began working 
with a primary school in South Africa in 
2001 to build a library and collection of 
books for the teachers and students. I’m 
proud to say that the library was turned 
over to the South African Department 
of Education in late 2004 and is fully 
functioning for the 32 teachers and 1,400 
students of the Hlau Hlau Primary School 
and community. Books truly can be the 
bridge among people throughout the 
world. With more than 12,000 books in 
English and tribal languages, they, too, 
can have the pleasure of reading or being 
read to and hearing the stories that you 
and I grew up with.
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